
Annual Asbestos Management Plan Activity Update for School Year 2016-2017 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

The purpose of this memorandum is to inform parents and staff of the Bergen Arts and Sciences 
Charter School located at 200 Macarthur Avenue Garfield, New Jersey of the recent and planned 
asbestos management activities, pursuant to the periodic notification requirement of the United 
States Environmental Protection Agency’s “Asbestos-Containing Material in Schools Rule” (40 
CFR 763, Subpart E, commonly referred to as the AHERA regulation).   
 
In accordance with the Rule, the school instituted Asbestos Management Plans to address 
Asbestos-Containing Building Material (ACBM) identified in the facilities.   
 
The school continues to maintain other ACBM identified under an operations and maintenance 
program.   
 
The last Three Year Reinspection required by the Rule was completed in 2017.  Documentation 
of this Reinspection has been incorporated into the school’s Management Plan documentation.  
Periodic surveillances and other consulting activities were performed in 2016-2017 by Property 
Management Administration of Archdiocese of Newark.   
 
The Asbestos Management Plan for this facility is available at their main office, as well as the 
iLearn’s offices located at 465 Mola Boulevard, Elmwood Park, New Jersey  07407 during 
normal business hours.  Questions should be directed to R. Arslan, Director of Facilities, at 201-
773-9140  x140..  
 

 


